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The All Church Picnic at Land Park on June 26th 
was a great triumph.  About 80 Westminster    
members and friends enjoyed a wonderful  
afternoon of camaraderie, cheer, and cuisine in a 
beautiful milieu.  
 
The annual bean bag competition was a heated  
battle in which Elizabeth McGough and Jill     
Sherrill were triumphant in winning first and 
 second place respectively.  Better luck next time 
Miss Jill! Ponies were ridden, hot dogs and  
hamburgers were devoured with relish, literally. 
Everyone was so happy to not only receive free ice 
cream but to also see Westminsterõs  favorite ice 
cream lady, Mrs. Sprinkles, of the sprinkles fortune.  
 
The Deacons did a wonderful job with organizing 
this fun filled day. We thank them as they were so 
diligent in their attention to the serving all of you.  
Organizers ask that anyone with suggestions about 
improving or modifying the picnic to contact one 
of the Deacon co-moderators: Susan Davis at      
susandavisone@gmail.com or Maureen McMahan at 
maureenm04@gmail.com.  
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O ver the summer, the Sunday gospel readings focus on the lives of Jesus and the disciples. As we 
follow along their journeys, as Jesus set his face towards Jerusalem into the teeth of the  

empire, we encounter the way of justice and peace. And Jesus isnõt alone in doing the work of God. 
He encouraged and challenged his friends and followers to declare the good news of God to all who 
would receive it, and even those who would rebuff their presence.  
 

B oth Sacramento Pride and the Church Picnic this last month were events which highlight the 
way I see Westminster living in the òwayó of Jesus. Through welcome and affirmation of LGBT 

folks, you declared the good news that they are beloved of God, just as they are. It was  
breathtaking to see formerly maligned church goers (from other churches) stop by the  
Westminster booth and experience a little hope and joy. Then there was the picnic. This gathering 
hosted by the deacons was fun, enjoyable, and relaxing. It was a delight to witness a  
Christ-centered community spending quality time together. The love and hospitality were palpable. 
I can imagine friends and co-workers who arenõt Christians enjoying the picnic as well as any 
church member.      
 

G od uses us to work out the beloved community here on earth. May we continue to follow in 
the footsteps of our Loving Lord by declaring the good news of God for all people.  

  
Pentecost blessings, 
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Learn more about getting involved at Westminster at the Annual Ministry Fair combined with a 
free barbeque after the last single service Sunday on September 8th.  
 
Wes will be returning from his sabbatical and preaching that day, also! Thereõs lots to celebrate, 
learn, eat and do! 
 

Everyone is invited outside to the courtyard after the 10 a.m. service to learn more about the many 
ways to get involved at Westminster. Meet with representatives from Westminsterõs ministry 
teams (committees), choirs, and fellowship groups.  

KICKOFF SUNDAY COMING 


